Butte County In-Home Supportive Services Advisory Committee

Minutes July 24, 2006
Members Present:  Patty Smith, Rosie Grinnell, Sarah Okumbe, Mark Gordon, Dan Grover, David Brown

Community Members: Bob Irvine, Mary Gorman, Kathy Dickerson, Dwayne Elam

Staff: Brian Frink

Welcome and Introductions:

David Brown called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.  Self introductions were made.

Minutes of April 24, 2006:

On a motion by Patty Smith and a second by Dan Grover and with a unanimous vote, the minutes of the April 24, 2006 IHSS Advisory Committee meeting were approved as presented.
Addus HealthCare - Agency Director Update:

Mary Gorman, local agency director for Addus addressed the membership.   Mary gave an overview of her background that included interest in seniors.  She became the new local agency director approximately 6 months ago.  Addus was successful in renewing there IHSS contract with Butte County and the current contract which became effective July 1, 2006 will have a term of two years with an option to renew for a third year.
Mary gave some background information on Addus as a national company that has been in business for 30 years.  

Since joining Addus, Mary has held monthly meetings with Butte County's Department of Social Services to address program issues while working toward program improvement.  To that end, there will be a join meeting of Addus supervisor and DESS IHSS staff on August 9, 2006 in Oroville.

Mary addressed two of her priorities which included provider training and agency communication.

Addus recently conducted a client satisfaction survey and Mary distributed the results to the Committee.  The survey which had 198 responses addressed provider attendance, ability to follow instructions, provider attitude, appearance and quality of service.  The results of the survey were positive.
Mark Gordon questioned Mary regarding provider turnover.  Mark also discussed the coordination of providers when both contract and individual providers jointly serve the same client.  In addition, Mark requested clarification regarding the Addus policy of not providing services past 5 PM.  Mark shared some of the problems recipients encounter after 5:00.  

Dan Grover requested clarification of how Addus is assigned a case.  Patty Smith provided the process that DESS social worker follow to involve Addus.
General discussion followed.

Butte County IHSS Program Update:

Brian Frink introduced Dwayne Elam who recently was assigned the position of Program Manager for DESS Adult Programs.  Dwayne addressed the Committee with his impressions and experiences after accepting this new assignment.

Brian said the Butte County IHSS recently lost one of its social workers, John Faria, who was appointed as the new Public Authority Manager in Siskiyou County.

IHSS Public Authority Update:

Brian said that a tentative agreement had been reached with the California United Homecare Workers over a wage and benefit package for Butte County IHSS providers.  Brian could not provide the details until they become public but said the providers will be voting on accepting the package in August.  Ballots will be mailed to providers on July 31st and will be counted by California State Mediation and Conciliation Services on August 21th.  If the terms are ratified, they will be taken to the Butte County IHSS Public Authority Board for approval and after acceptance by the State, the new wage and benefit package will be implemented.

California IHSS Consumer Alliance (CICA):

David Brown shared with the Committee the volume of e-mail information he has been receiving from CICA.  Brian said that CICA was still working on their official organizational status.  Also, the California Department of Social Services is not officially recognizing CICA until they have legal standing.  The State is also reviewing the use of Advisory Committee funding to support CICA in the form of dues.  Until these issues are addressed, Brian recommended that the Committee not take an official position regarding CICA membership.
Statewide IHSS Issues:

Brian shared with the Committee a recent ruling by a judge in Alameda County who ordered that county's social services department to do timely assessments of people in hospitals, nursing homes and other acute care facilities to determine whether they need in-home care prior to being released from the hospital.  Patients were being discharged prior to being assessed so they would go home without needed homecare services.  
David Brown discussed the issues of dealing with hospitals discharging individuals who need home care services.  There is a lack of communication to health and human service agencies from the discharge planners which creates challenges in covering needed care of discharged patients.

California Association of Public Authorities - Legislative Report:
Brian distributed a 16-page CAPA legislative report that tracked a variety of legislation that has impact on the IHSS program.  Brian summarized the following bills:
· AB 2486 - State sharing in criminal background checks.  Currently the State does not pay their share of matching funds for background checks so those costs must be paid by the counties.  However if this bill passes it will probably face veto if it hits the Governor's desk do to the added financial impact to the State budget.

· AB 3048 - Clarification of IHSS Medical Accompaniment Tasks. Currently there are questions on how to address waiting time during the medical accompaniment.

· AB 2494 - IHSS Training (6 hours of paid training a year). Currently there is no provision in IHSS for training so this bill would address that.  However, it will probably be vetoed.

· Minimum wage - The State wage board will conduct hearing and will probably report out a recommendation for minimum wage to increase without indexing.

· AB 2697 - Direct deposit.  Direct deposit of provider payroll is expected to be available late 2007 or early 2008.

· AB 2536 - Overtime.  IHSS or any MediCal program is exempt from this bill.

Advisory Committee Membership - Vacancies:
David Brown addressed the current vacancies on the Committee that need to be taken before the Board of Supervisors for review and action.  Current vacancies include three recipient members and one provider member.

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

Next meeting:

Monday, October 20, 2006, 2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300, Chico.
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